
Dear Parents and Carers,

We have had a truly magical last few weeks of the Autumn Term, with the
children at Ladywood experiencing so many things … Christmas Dinner with
their friends, Snow Globe experience and the Christmas Disco to name just a
few. A particular highlight is always the Christmas Performances/Magical
Moments when the children shine in the role.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the staff at Ladywood who
work tirelessly in the background to make such amazing things happen at
Ladywood. They really are truly special!

May we take this opportunity to wish you all the best for the festive season!

Susan and everyone at Ladywood
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Reminder

Upcoming Events

School closes at
2.00pm on Friday

22nd December
and re-opens on

Monday 8th
January

Tuesday 16th January 2024, 4 - 5 pm - Open
Evening for 2024 starters

Friday 9th February 1.30 - 2.30 pm -
Computing - Online Safety and Activities to
Support Learning at Home - main site - see
flyer below

Friday 26th January 1.30 - 2.30 pm - Parent
Coffee and Chat Session - main site - see
flyer below



Thank you to everyone for your kind donations for our Christmas Fair,
and to everyone who attended and made it such an amazing event.  
We raised a fantastic £1106.52!

Merry Christmas from Elsie and Sully



Attendance/Leave of Absence

As part of new guidance and monitoring of pupil attendance from the
Department of Education, a Leave of Absence form needs to be completed 2
weeks prior to an event, due to authorisation from the Head Teacher. 

Parents will need to provide as much information as possible before sending in
the form. As a parent, you may wish to take your child, out of school, on holiday
in less busier times, to benefit from quieter facilities. Please can you put this level
of detail in the Leave of Absence form.

If you are taking your child out of the country for longer than 10 days, school will
also require copies of flight tickets, both leaving England and arriving back into
England, and an address where your child will be staying.  

We realise that sometimes families may need to visit family overseas at short
notice.  We will still require a Leave of Absence form to be completed, flight
tickets and address where the child will be staying. 

In addition, we understand that children with Special Educational Needs may
need to attend medical appointments more frequently and these will be
authorised, however we would still ask that school are informed of these prior to
attending.

It is the right of a child to receive an education and school attendance is crucial
for children’s progress of learning. Attendance is closely monitored at school and
if there is an issue Ladywood’s Attendance lead may be in touch to offer support
or strategies.

If your child is off school for any reason please get in touch with the office to let
them know the reasons. It is important we have a full picture of children’s
attendance throughout the year.



Welcome
Welcome to Samantha Cooke and Christina Corry who have recently
joined the Ladywood  team.

We are saying goodbye to Nancy Seary, wishing her all the very best
in her new post.  Nancy will be missed by all her friends at
Ladywood.



 

Christmas 
Experience 

Day

On Monday 18th December the children had an amazing
Christmas Experience Day where they took part in lots of
lovely activities. 

They enjoyed a Snow Globe Experience, got to choose a
Christmas film to watch in class, had a popcorn station in
the Wild and Free area and got to visit Santa in the
Hideaway



Please can we remind parents of our procedure if we need to close the school due
to adverse weather conditions or for any other reason.  If school is not going to be
open we will make a decision and send a text message out as early as we possibly
can.  If for any reason transport is not running, they will contact you directly.  Please
ensure that the main contact number for your child is up to date at all times and
check for texts on a regular basis.  School closure messages will also be put on:

https://www.bolton.gov.uk/schoolinformation/school-closures, Facebook and our
Website.

As we head into the Winter months we have been asked to share the guidance on 'is my
child too ill for school'. Please click on the link to read:
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/

Is my child too ill for school?

Texting Service - Adverse Weather Conditions/School
Closure

Click on the link below to see the support services offered by Bolton at Home and their
partners, to help families with the rising cost of living. There is support which some
families may want to access such as accessing food support and tips to reduce
household bills.

https://www.boltonathome.org.uk/cost-of-living/#FoodSupport

Bolton at Home - Cost of Living Support







                      Parent Partner
Sarah Travis is the School's Parent Partner and will be able
to provide guidance, advice and support for parents/carers.

She will be available Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday
afternoon.

Should you require any help then please contact Sarah
either on the school office number:
01204 333400
or via email parentpartner@ladywood.bolton.sch.uk

Online Payments

We are moving to School Gateway with regards to the payment of school
meals, tuck and a way in which we can communicate with parents. Please see
the letter on Class Dojo with guidance on how to download the School
Gateway app to your mobile phone. To ensure you can make payments online
and receive communication from school, please download the School
Gateway app.

Thank you for your co-operation.





Ladywood Social Media
To keep up to date with all our latest news, please follow us on our various social
media platforms.

Instagram:  @ladywoodschool

Twitter:  @ladywoodschool

Facebook:  Ladywood School

Youtube: Ladywood School

Ladywood Blog

Please don’t forget to check the blog for daily/weekly updates on the
children’s learning and all the exciting activities that have been
happening around school. The blog is a great way for everyone to
communicate and to keep up to date. 
http://blog.ladywood.bolton.sch.uk/



Internet Safety



Sickness
Please be aware that if your child
has an episode of sickness and/or
diarrhoea they need to be kept off
school for 48 hours from the last
bout of sickness.

All schools are expected to adhere
to this guidance from The
Community Infection Prevention
and Control Team.

Many thanks in anticipation of your
support

Parking
Could we please request that parents who
drop/collect their child by car, ensure when
parking that you do not block other cars in,
and also that you do not park in a Masefield
School parking place.

Thank you for your co-operation.

Appointments
If your child has an upcoming
appointment, could we please ask that
you notify school in advance of when the
appointment is taking place. Could a copy
of the appointment letter also be sent to
school prior to the appointment.

Thank you for your co-operation.

Communication with Home
We are continuing to use Class Dojo
as the main form of communication
with parents/carers.

However, we appreciate that there
may be times that you feel you need
to speak to someone in person or
urgently and the office team are
always available and welcome calls
from parents/carers.

Contact Information
Please ensure that contact details and
medical information for your child are up-
to-date.  If you are unsure please contact
the main office on 01204 333400.

Could we please ask that parents keep their
phone switched on throughout the day so
that we are able to make contact with you if
needed.  Thank you.

Tuck

May we remind parents of non-pupil
premium children, of the voluntary
contribution of £1.00 a week towards
your child's snack.  This can be paid in
cash or via your School Gateway
account. If paying by cash, please
send into school in an envelope with
your child's name on.  Thank you.



At Ladywood we provide a safe learning environment which encourages all pupils to
attend and be punctual whatever their level of ability or specific needs. We pride
ourselves on high standards of pupil attendance and we expect that all children will
attend school as long as they are fit and well enough to do so in line with the
expectations of 380 half days (190 full days) for an academic year.
A child’s attendance at school is the responsibility of parents/carers. Ladywood
School will continue to actively work with parents/carers to encourage a regular
pattern of attendance is maintained to ensure our children: 

Benefit from the educational opportunities provided at Ladywood 
Experience a broad and balanced creative curriculum 
Build on their learning experiences to achieve their full potential 
Develop their social and personal skills 
Promote children’s welfare and safeguarding, failing to attend school on a
regular basis will be considered as a safeguarding matter
Have their legal entitlement to education; ensuring regular attendance at school
is a legal responsibility and permitting 
Absence from school without a good reason creates an offence in law 

The Government have brought out new guidelines that requires schools to ensure all
children attend well. This includes:
·Attendance meetings if attendance falls below acceptable levels 
·Daily contact when your child is absent
·A requirement to show proof of medical appointments
·Door stop visits 

Good Attendance Matters




